

Meeting on 31.05.18, 7.00pm at The Blue Boar

Present: Phil Newby, Trevor Roberts, Alison Martin, Gordon Murray, Maggie Barber

Apologies: Amanda Ellis, Kathryn & John Blakeway, Jimmy Bailey, Sally Johnston

Re 27th June

Publicity

- Flyers – **Maggie** will get Fred Bloomfield to print the b/w side on the Ricoh some time before 12th June
- 10.30 on 12th **Maggie** will print the coloured sides (650 copies) in the Widow's Room. **Phil** will be there to help counting and folding ready for distribution. Any **other volunteers** could be useful.
- Everyone at the meeting volunteered to help with distribution but we would need some more people. **Please contact Phil if you can help.**
- Posters – **Maggie** will print A4 and A3 posters for display around the village, **Trevor** will laminate as necessary. **Maggie and Phil** will put them up (so that he knows the suitable sites ready for another time!!)
- Banner – we await **Sally's** input on this.
- **Rob & Maggie** – will check Observer delivery rounds and work out numbers of flyers for each deliverer

On the day

- **Trevor** will produce two sets of the maps on boards (with a well defined boundary)
- **John & Kathryn** are using History Group panels to put up displays
- **Sally** is producing up-to-date images
- **Maggie** has copies of History Group publication, 'Bygone Walsham le Willows' to put out on display
- **Maggie** will ask Peggy Dryden if she has any old photos of Neil Debenham's Shamwal pig farm (now Elmside)
- We need to work out a rota of group members to 'man' the room ensuring that we have at least 4 or 5 at a time .. **Jimmy** will be there all day in order to answer 'tricky' questions and to explain NP ethos.
- We need to get signatures to agree the boundary .. also **Phil** has ideas for sheets to trigger comments re aspects relating to the village and N Planning.
- **Maggie** needs to procure Post Its and pens
- Need a sign to say 'Sign here to confirm your agreement' against the boundary map. **Maggie** has now done one ..

- **Jimmy** will provide a crib sheet and will talk us through it at the briefing meeting, 7.00 in Priory Room on 21st .
- **Maggie** will make sure that tea, coffee, milk, biscuits are available for 'the team' in Priory Room kitchen on 27th.

Wash Up meeting

5th July @ 7.00 in The Blue Boar

Next Formal Meeting

26th July in Priory Room @ 7.00pm.

- **Maggie** will check with Jessica Fleming about contacting NP supremo @ MSDC to request attendance at that meeting to talk us through the requirements and legalities, including funding!
- Invite Jessica to attend .. valuable confirmation that we have liaised with agencies!

Phil also suggested that maybe we should decide on a timeline in which we hope to compete the NP. Hopefully he and **Jimmy** can get together to check the timing gateways in order to produce this.

Meeting closed sometime .. I forgot to check the clock!!

Maggie B

Flyer delivery rounds

Gordon Murray – Townhouse Road up to No 56, Pound Close, Elmside including those facing Finningham Road (113)

Trevor Roberts – Summer Road, Ixworth Road from Xroads including Wrenshall Farm and cottages in Readings Lane, West Street (40)

Sally Johnston – Willow Mead Bungalow @ Millars Bridge to Meadow Cottage on Finningham Road, including Cherry Tree Row, Clay Street and Rickinghall Road but NOT Elmside properties fronting Finningham Road (39)

Phil Newby – Wattisfield Road – Maltings, Rookery Lane, Mill Close, Postmill Gardens, Broadmeadow and Hyfields Bungalow on left beyond Fishponds Lane footpath (118)

Rob Barber – Four Ashes, Badwell Road, Causeway, Grove Park from Orchard House to East Cottage (69)

Alison Martin & Amanda Ellis – Grove Road, Jolly's Way, Staple Close, Crownland Road to Folly Hall, Hartshall, Proctor's Barn (2 cottages), Palmer Street from 56 to The Mount + Clipper Cottage (138)

Kevin Boardley – The Street from 6 Bells to Cygnet House including The Avenue and Allotment Lane (65)